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 Hello Fellow District 44N Lions 

    

 Hard to imagine half of the Lion year has been completed –   

 the leadership team recognizes how hard the clubs in the 

 District are working to help their communities – 

we, THANK each of YOU ! With each visit, we learn more and more of how 

much passion each club has for community with the unique projects and 

fundraisers specific to their community.  

  As we all know, this year is truly a special year, celebrating the Centennial 

of Lions. I know many clubs have been reporting, actually to be specific as of 

January: 

  

·         244 activities have been recorded involving over 4,123 hours,  

estimated to have assisted 27,186 people in District 44N   

·         31 (76%) have completed at least ONE activity of the four campaigns 

·      25 (61% have completed at least TWO 

·         12 (29%) have completed ALL FOUR 

  

 Many clubs are working on their Centennial Community Legacy projects – 

remember, these are visible gifts that help clubs connect with their communi-

ties and create lasting Lion legacies in your community. If you put a plaque 

on it, it is a Legacy Project. Secretaries, remember to report all of your activi-

ties monthly !! If you are interested in more information, please contact the 

District Centennial Coordinator, Phil Przybyszewsk 

at philpreski@gmail.com  or the leadership team. 

  March is approaching…. March can come in like a Lion or go out like a 

Lion March is also the month of March Madness. SO, the District leadership 

team is asking the clubs in District 44N to MARCH out like a LION. Be on 

the lookout within this Roar newsletter for this fun District March Member-

ship Madness game. Prizes will be awarded at the Spring Convention in May 

for the first, second and third place clubs based on percentage of new mem-

bers from March 1st to April 15th. 

  
 Remember…. What is YOUR passion in Lionism ? 
 
 Keep Smiling 
 DG Christine 

       

 

 

   

 THE  

  ROAR 

District 44N     

Current Members 
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Events  

Calendar 

In This 

Issue 

 

DG CHRISTINE’S  

VISITATION  SCHEDULE 

  

FOR  
FEBRUARY 

 

2/2    Lisbon 

2/7       Manchester 

2/14  Bedford   

2/15  Newport 

2/23  Weare 

 

FOR 

MARCH  

 

3/7   New London 

3/14  Sunapee 
 
 
 
How many  
 
Can you find? 

What’s  

UP !  

Lions Twin State Soccer NEWS 
 

  
 
 
 

 Calendar Raffle tickets will be 
sent out soon to every Lion in both 
states and the drawings will be held 

at New England College in 
Henniker July 15, 2017.  

 
 Remember you have 31 chances 

to win and that is multiple times.  
 

 In March we will be holding the 
“Kick-off” banquet and we can sure 
use your help greeting players and 
families and directing them to the 

different venues.  
 

 Cheryl Powers, Director 
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DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION 

TO THE MARCH ROAR  

WILL BE  

 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 22 

Please submit them to: 
 

rwynnemilford@comcast.net 
 

 

  

 FEBRUARY 

 

 Amherst Fire & Ice         

 LIONS MEMBERSHIP TRAINING 

 Ice Fishing Derby Canaan  

 Beauty & Beast Keene        

 Ice Fishing Derby Orford  

 

 MARCH  

 

 MARCH MADNESS  

 Orford Rose Sale  

 Milford Breakfast/Vision Screen                       

  

 APRIL 

 

 NH LIONS FORUM 

  Franklin Breakfast w/Bunny  

 Orford Golf Tournament  

 

 MAY 

       

 44N SPRING CONVENTION 

 

 JUNE 

               

 DINNER IN THE DARK    

ID N.ALAN 

LUNDGREN,  

DG CHRISTINE GREENWOOD 

AND DG AL GOLDSTEIN  

CELEBRATING AT THE  

MID-WINTER  
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ZONE 1: TERRY PRESTON 

24 White Rock Circle, Tilton, NH 03276 

603.387.5517, 

Goffstown, Hooksett, Manchester, 

Pinardville, New Boston  

 

ZONE 2:  SUE LINDBERG 
3 Ben Farnsworth Rd, Brookline NH 03033 

603.321.2567,suelindbergnh@gmail.com 

Amherst, Bedford, Brookline, Merrimack, 

Milford, Wilton 

 
ZONE 3:  BRENDA SALMONSON 

15 Longhill Rd, Peterborough NH 03458 

603.924.2288, bls@wjplaw.com 

Antrim/Bennington, Jaffrey-Rindge, Gap 

Mtn, Monadnock, Peterborough, Souhegan 

 
ZONE 4:  RON FARINA 

17 McKinley Street, Keene, NH  03431 

603.352.4672, rfarina@ne.rr.com 

Chesterfield, Hinsdale, Keene, 

Westmoreland 

 
ZONE 5:  MARTI CAPUCO 

276 Plummer Hill,  

Henniker, NH  03242 

603.860.4187, marti.capuco@sau24.org 

Concord, Henniker, Hillsboro, Hopkinton 

 
ZONE 6:  VIRGINIA EDWARDS 
PO Box 311, Danbury, NH 03230 

603.768.3443, 603.520-9604 

zinnthewhitexmas@aol.com 

Andover, Claremont, Franklin, New 

London, Newport, Sunapee 

 
ZONE 7: NANCY CHARBONO-

RICARD 
PO Box 543 Canaan, NH  03741 

603.523.9947, 

nancy.charbono@dartmouth.edu 

Bristol, Canaan, Enfield-Mascoma, 

Hanover, Orford, Plymouth 

 
ZONE 8: KARL H.W. EMDE JR 

43 Cottage Sty #3096, Littleton NH 03561  

603.259.3173 

dimples1939@gmail.com 

Cohase-Woodsville, Lafayette, Lancaster, 

Lisbon, Littleton, Whitefield 

 

 

 The leadership team has been busy with teams across the District 
looking to charter NEW clubs.   

 
 The following is a list of areas’ where clubs are either “in process” 

or have an informational meeting scheduled.  
  

 IF YOU KNOW OF ANYONE in these areas who may be a 
GREAT person interested in joining Lions,  

please contact the names below: 
  

Jaffrey-Rindge Lions Club 
Branch club of Souhegan Lions Club 

Contact: ZC Brenda Salmonson 
bls@wjplaw.com or phone #603-924-2288 

  
Baker River Valley Area 

Groton, Rumney, Warren, Wentworth 
Two Contacts:   

Lion Stephanie Crawford 
youarebeautifulskin@gmail.com 

Phone #603-960-0056 or 603-523-7415 
  

Lion Bob Holmes 
reholmes378@gmail.com 

Phone: 603-252-9086 

  
Winchester Lions Club 
Contact: ZC Ron Farina 

rfarina@ne.rr.com 

Phone #603-352-4672 
  

District 44N is actively trying to grow – let’s help charter these clubs 
in the Centennial year !!!! 

DG Christine 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS OF 44N FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY 

DISTRICT 44N WELCOMES ALL NEW MEMBERS !   

 

   

   CLUB       NEW MEMBER      SPONSOR 

 

  CANAAN     BECKYLYNN COATES    HARRY ARMSTRONG 

  CANAAN     DANIEL COLINS      HARRY ARMSTRONG 

  CANAAN     JUBAL FLEETHAM     DANIEL FLEETHAM 

  KEENE      TIMOTHY JORDAN     COLIN LYLE 

  KEENE      NATHAN ROARK      COLIN LYLE 

HANOVER VISITATION LANCASTER VISITATION 
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Planning for your future with  
LIONS 

MEMBERSHIP TRAINING 
 
 

We encourage the Presidents, Vice Presidents, 
Membership Chairs and Secretaries to attend.  
However, ANY Lion is welcome to attend this 

 FREE training.   
 

Saturday, February 11, 2017,  
Delta Dental 

One Delta Drive, Concord NH  
 

- Registration 8:30 to 9:30am - 
 

9:30am  - 12:30  Membership Seminar 
 
 
 

This training will be on the follows: 
Promotion of Lions in your Community  

Recruiting in your Community  
Orientation of New Members  

Importance of Mentoring Lions  
Retention of existing Lions 

Looking out for the future leadership  
 

Presenters will be: 
FVDG Eric Lindberg 

ZC Sue Lindberg 
SVDG Fred Plett 

GLT Ed Farrington 
GMT Henry McKee 

DG Christine Greenwood 
 

 
Please RVSP to CST Deb Hogancamp by February 8th to  

debhogancamp@gmail.com or phone 603-209-2990 
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       Hello Fellow Lions: 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Musings from SVDG Fred Plett 
 

   I am happy to see how much the Lions of 

44N have gotten off to a strong start this 

year. You are all inspirations to other Lions 

and to your communities! 

 I would like to take this opportunity to 

congratulate Lion Virginia Edwards from 

Franklin and Lion Stephanie Crawford from 

Canaan for completing the Emerging Lions  

Leadership Institute (ELLI) in Chicago last 

month. I am sure that they are bringing back 

lots of Lions knowledge to help our District. 

 I am sure that you have all heard about 

our Membership Training Seminar that will 

be held on February 11th at Delta Dental in 

Concord. If you haven’t already signed up, 

space is still available. This should be an 

informative and fun event to help your club 

grow. We all know that with more members 

we can better serve the people of New 

Hampshire.   

 Once you have done that training you will 

be ready to participate in our “March  

Membership Madness” push. We want to 

have a little competition to see which clubs 

can bring in the most new members during 

the month of March. Winning clubs will be 

recognized at the Spring Convention in 

North Conway.   

 Finally, after our rousing 100th birthday 

celebration at the Mid-Winter Convention, 

now is the time to start planning a June/July 

celebration in your community for Lions 

International’s 100th Birthday. 

 I can’t wait to see which club can get the 

most members in March! 

 

 Eric Lindberg, VDG 

 By the time you read this, the Midwinter 

Convention will have been in the rear view 

mirror.  

 Hopefully, those who made it had a great time 

and came away charged and ready to undertake 

the second half of this Lions year with elan, and 

besides that, with energy, style and enthusiasm.  

 This midwinter period is the time to really 

grow our membership and to make up for any 

drops we had to endure. Hopefully projects are 

under way, and we should advertise our service 

project successes.  

 A club with active and visible service projects 

executed by enthusiastic people will have no 

problem attracting membership.  

 Hopefully we will see you soon at a Zone 

meeting or some other venue.  
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 Hello Fellow Lions: 

 

 Happy Winter, and welcome to the busy 

season.   

 March 5 is the 3rd Cabinet Meeting  at 

the Mountain Meadow Center in Canaan,  

 May 5-7 is our  Distr ict 44N 43rd Annual 

Convention in North Conway. Lots of 

opportunities to catch up with Lions around 

the district. 

 Mark your calendars more details on all 

of these may be found in this newsletter.   

 Anyone willing to help at any of these 

events, please contact me. 

 If you question about anything, please 

don’t hesitate to contact me. 

 

 CST Deb Hogancamp 

 debhogancamp@gmail.com    

 603-209-2990 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 “To be successful, the first thing to do is fall in love with 

your work.”    – Sister Mary Lauretta  

                                                                          

 I feel this quote works so well for LIONS. We are 

successful because we love what we do for people.  

 As you probably know by now, we are in the middle of 

the 100th year of Lionism. The world is a completely 

different place than it was 100 years ago. 100 yes ago, there 

wasn’t any internet or cell phones or social media. In 1917, 

computers were still 25 years off and they were enormous 

machines with the very first on weighing almost 50 tons and 

full of 18,000 vacuum tubes. 

 There was one thing that Lions did 100 years ago that 

Lions still do today. They asked other people to join them. It 

has been a large part of the success on the Lions Movement.  

And for Lionism to continue on this path, we need to 

continue to Just Ask 1. 

 After we ask them, we need to discern if the new Lion 

has any leadership initiative. One of the ways to spot 

leadership initiative is to look for the “volunteer gene”. The 

volunteer gene expresses itself when the volunteer works to 

leave something better than was handed to them. Some say 

you are either born with this desire or you are not. I feel this 

is only partially true. We can all agree, we usually perform 

better when we want something. Our Leadership Goal – find 

the thing that our Lion wants and highlight it or recognize it 

or find a way to make it happen for your volunteer. 

 Prepare your club and your clubs members for the next 

100 years. Everything we do today, is something a Lion 37 

years from now will look back on. Let’s make it an 

exceptional experience.   

Thank you for everything you do for others.   

 

 Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy.  

You vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, 

you vote every day about the kind of community you want 

to live in.   ~Author Unknown   
            

Warmest regards,        

                                                                                                                           

mailto:debhogancamp@gmail.com
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HEARING SCREENING IS BACK !! 

 

 

 Lion Rosalie Smith of Contoocook (theNurseNice@hotmail.com 603-848-

3402) is the new Hearing Coordinator for Northern MD44 (Zones 5-8 in 44N 

and of 44H).   

 Betty Gay (jbgay@comcast.net 603-818-1614) of Hudson Lions is the new 

Hearing Screening Coordinator for Southern MD44 (Zones 1-4).  

 

 NH Lions used to do a lot of hearing screening but it kind of got left in the 

dust with the excitement about vision screening with the wonderful SPOT 

screeners. Rosalie and I have stepped up to revitalize the project by letting Lions 

try out the "Pilot" screeners.   

 

 Invite us to your Zone and club meetings so you can hear the Pilot's simple 

phrases at varying decibels that ask little children to point to a picture, easier for 

them than pressing a button when hearing a tone. The little ones love doing the 

test. The kids get a Lion coloring page as a reward, which also serves to adver-

tise our services to their families. 

 

 The Pilot consists of four things - an instrument panel, earphones, a colorful 

picture board, and pre-printed forms that you check off as the child identifies the 

pictures. All you do is put the freshly-wiped headphones on the child, set one of 

the four series of pictures on the board, select the right or left ear, and push the 

[Start] button. Another volunteer checks the recording form as the child identi-

fies the pictures called for by the voice in the earphones. That's it. The forms are 

left behind with the responsible person because they are HIPAA-protected per-

sonal health information. 

 

 The reporting is super simple, too, just emails telling the name and phone 

number of who did the screening, where they did it and the contact person there, 

the date, the number and age range of children screened, and the number of chil-

dren referred because they could not hear at 25 decibels or louder. 

 

 I hope you can fit us in as you schedule your next Zone or Club meeting. It 

only takes ten minutes to explain our goal to screen children as young as possi-

ble, and then time for everyone to try out the Pilots. 

 

 Looking forward to hearing from you,  

 Betty Gay 

 

 

MD44  

MAICO  

PILOT 

AUDIOMETER 

COORDINATORS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Hearing Coordinator 

Southern MD44 

Zones 1-4 

 

BETTY GAY 

jbgay@comcast.net 

603.818.1614 

 

 

 

 

 

Hearing Coordinator 

Northern MD44  

Zones 5-8 

 

ROSALIE SMITH 

thenursenice@hotmail.com 

603.848.3402 
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 NH Lions Forum 

 Saturday, April 8, 2017 

 Delta Dental - 2 Delta Drive - Concord, NH 

 8:00 am to 1:00 pm 

 All Lions encouraged to attend. Learn about Lions of MD44. 

 8 to 8:30 Registration Coffee & Pastries 

 8:40  Opening       

         

 Vermont Room Maine Room New Hampshire Room Merrimack Room 

 

    9:15 to 11:00       

   Technology 

    Jay DeRoche 

 9:15 to 10:15                   

Club President                

VDG Eric Lindberg          

VDG Sam Longbook 

9:15 to 11:00   

Club Secretary     

Sue Lindberg                  

Marilyn Vaccaro 

9:15 to 10:15  

Club Treasurer  

 Fred Plett 

 Technology 

10:30 to 10:45            
Protocol               

PCC Ellie Johnson  Club Secretary 

10:30 to 12:00            

OKS Training              

MCC Scott Wilson              

Bob Laferriere 

 

11:15 to 12:30                

Membership and  

Orientation             

Steve Middlemiss    

PDG Henry McKee 

10:45 to 12:30                 

Tips and Techniques for a great 

meeting        

Public Speaking  

Joe Kasper 

11:15 to 12:30                 

Blueprint for a stronger 

club        

PDG Toni Olden 

PID Ed Farrington 

12:00 to 12:30          

Tail Twisting              

PID Ed Lecius 

 12:30  Closing Centennial Update - PID Ed Lecius   

 Centennial Door Prize drawings for all in attendance 

         

 Registration Form  Mail Form portion with check   

 Please list class sessions for each attendee so instructors can    

          be prepared with enough printed materials and have enough places set up. 

 

Name  
_________________________________ 

Class  
____________________________________
________ 

 

Email  
__________________________________ 

Class  
____________________________________
___________ 

 

Phone  #  
______________________________ 

Class  
____________________________________
_____ 

 

Lions Club  
____________________________ 

Class  
____________________________________
_______ 

     

 Deadline:  March 25, 2017 Registration Cost  $5.00 

 After March 25, Registration cost will be $10.00  

     

 Make check payable to: NHAPPDG (NH ASSN of Past & Present District Governors) 

     

 Mail to:  PDG Sandra Hurd, 166 Turkey Hill Rd, Merrimack, NH  03054 
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        THE DOGSIGHT PROJECT  

      A Program of the New Hampshire Lions 

  

  

 

Travels with Rosie 

 

 I took a train trip over the holidays. Several people asked me, “Did you go alone?” At first I said 

“yes.” Whoops!! I was never alone, I had Rosie with me! It would have been very challenging without 

her. Unfamiliar surroundings are very hard for anyone with little vision. I frequently ask myself, “What is 

THAT?” Rosie doesn’t exactly answer that question, but makes sure I’m always safe.  

 Train travel is ideal for a guide dog. Car and plane spaces are rather cramped, but the accessibility 

accommodations on trains allow more room for a dog to stretch out and be comfortable. I had taken Rosie 

on a couple of local excursion trains so I knew she would be OK on a longer trip. The only thing she 

HATED was the whistle – but only when we were outside the train. I imagine it hurt her ears. 

 Thank you all for your support of the fine organization that provided me with my Fidelco Guide Dog. 

See me at Mid-Winter to hear more about my Travels with Rosie! 

  Donations to the DogSight Project may be sent to DSP Chair Linda Piekarski, 15 Edgewood Ave, 

Keene, NH 03431. Please make checks payable to LSHF with DSP on the memo line. The 

independence a guide dog brings to a blind person is priceless. Your contribution gives that gift many 

times over. Thank you! 

 

 Linda Piekarski, Chair, the DogSight Project 

 lpiekarski@ne.rr.com 

                            

                

New Hampshire Sight & Hearing Foundation 

Greetings to all NH Lions from your: 

NH Sight & Hearing Board of Directors 

 

 When you read this, the mid-winter convention will have occurred, and Sight & Hearing will have presented a 

Power Point, reminding you of the many ways in which we raise money, and serve those in need of cataract surgeries 

and hearing aids. 

 I hope many of you attended on Saturday, January 28, and enjoyed our presentation and learned a lot. 

 I hope you took advantage of openings on our board and voted your wishes. 

 REMINDER:  When making a donation of ANY amount, please stipulate in the Memo line of the check how you 

want the money allocated. It can be unrestricted funds (general fund), or endowment fund (toward Granite State 

Fellow or 150 Club). 

 Did your club receive a Banner Patch at the convention? 

 If so, Congratulations!!!! Thank you for your donations. 

 Come and join us at our next meeting on February 16, 2017, at Blake’s, 353 S. Main Street, Manchester. The 

meeting starts at 6:30 pm. Let me know if you will attend, so I can save a chair for you. 

 

 You are ALL members of the NH Sight & Hearing Foundation. 

 

 PDG Sandra G. Hurd --  President 

 NH Sight & Hearing Foundation 

 424-8922  -  axstewart@comcast.net 
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Save the Date! 

May 5-7, 2017 

District 44N Convention 

43
rd

 Annual Spring 

At the North Conway Grand Hotel  

In North Conway, NH 

 

Join Lions in celebrating our Centennial  
There will be a special International Speaker as well as fun 

activities to celebrate all our special “birthdays”! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

For more information or to make early reservations contact CST Deb 603-209-2990 or 

debhogancamp@gmail.com  
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President's Message 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Dear Lion, 

  

 It's 2017, and our 100th anniversary has finally arrived! For the past three years, Lions have 

celebrated our Centennial by serving more than 120 million people, inviting new Lions to serve 

with us, and by making lasting gifts to communities around the world. But Lions' true legacy of 

service was built in our communities. That's why it's important for clubs like yours to plan your 

own Centennial celebration. 

  

 The Centennial year is the perfect time to take your club's celebration to the next level. 

Planning your own celebration is not only a fun way to bring your club members and your 

community together, it's also a great opportunity to highlight your club's contributions and show 

your friends and family what being a Lion is all about. And remember, there's no better way to 

celebrate—or demonstrate the spirit of Lions—than by helping those in need. 

  

 Download the Centennial Club Planning Guide to create a celebration plan and take 

advantage of new opportunities for growth, service and success. Let's make 2017 a year to 

remember! 

 

 Very truly yours, 

 

 Chancellor Bob Corlew 

 Your International President 

 

 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Fwww.mmsend47.com%2Flink.cfm%3Fr%3DGmyPZCJe5D2OeP8huE4ADQ~~%26pe%3DMLJuU4OkeA6Eqljofd8YUyx32CoAbDdzzgd_KDG2Q09ZlkAIxQgMfjdw1LOLaLkfaIwJr5ljhnmzL4EyHgmrHg~~&data=02%7C01%7Ccgreenwood%40walpolebank.co
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President's Message 

 Dear District Governor,  

 

 It's been 100 years in the making, and now our Centennial year is finally here. Lions have already 

served over 130 million people during the Centennial Service Challenge, invited new Lions to join us 

in service, and completed over 10,000 Legacy Projects in communities around the globe. And we're 

just getting started.  

   

 It's a great honor and responsibility to lead Lions into our Centennial year. The hard work and 

dedication of our leaders makes our clubs and our association stronger. That's why I'm asking you to 

rededicate yourselves to making this year a tremendous success to honor the legacy of Melvin Jones, 

the work of your districts and the service of the Lions who came before us.  

   

 Please work with your clubs to continue to see how many more people we can serve, how many 

friends and neighbors we can invite, and how many communities we can impact. Together we can 

reach new heights as an association, and position ourselves to achieve our LCI Forward goal of 

serving 200 million people per year by 2021.  

              

 District governors like you are essential to the success of Lions Clubs. Thank you for your 

commitment to service and achieving our Centennial goals!   

 
 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

Chancellor Bob Corlew 

Your International President 
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2016 - 2017 Peace Poster Contest  

 “Celebration of Peace” 
 

 “Good morning, 

 

 My name is Jillian Dorf and I am extremely excited to be 

here to receive this award, as well as to share what was my 

goal for people to see in the poster, and who inspired me. 

 First, I would like to thank the Lions Club for inviting 

my family and I here today. It's a huge honor to have gotten 

this far, and I couldn't have done it without the support of 

my mom and dad encouraging me to keep working on the 

last stretch of shading for the poster on a school night. 

 During the designing of the poster and researching, I 

found that there were several people who made a powerful 

impression on me , and inspired me by what they stood for, 

as well as their powerful words: Martin Luther King Jr., 

Malala Yousafzai, Mahatma Gandhi and Mother Theresa. 

They all played a role in helping me to create my poster 

and they are all in it, as well. 

 Although they inspired me with the creation of the 

poster, I also had to find out what I wanted others to 

visualize in this piece. My goal became giving the people 

viewing the poster the idea that no matter what religion, 

skin color or gender, that we are all tied together and 

connected; that the world is so colorful, so beautifully 

diverse, that no animal should ever be harmed and no one 

should ever be ashamed of who they are, what their 

passions are or where they are from. Because until we open 

our borders, put our differences and appearance aside, will 

we realize that at the end, we are all human, celebrating 

Peace, the earth, and our small place in the universe.” 

 

 Jillian Dorf -  Age 12 

     Merrimack Lions 

 MD44 Peace Poster Winner 2016-2017 

2016-2017 Peace Poster MD44 winner, pictured  above 
with her poster, Jillian Dorf  (left) and  

DG Christine Greenwood at the award ceremony 
during the mid-winter convention’s meeting on 

Saturday morning, January 28, 2017 at the Crowne 
Plaza in Nashua, NH 

Rear in red jackets, left President of LYS Marie Hall 

and MCC Scott Wilson.  

Front left to right; ID N. Alan Lundgren, Peace Poster 

Chair Merrimack club Tricia Hanson, MD44 Poster 

Winner, Jillian Dorf, and holding winning Poster is 

LYS Peace Poster Director, 

Rhonda Wynne 
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     2016 - 2017 Peace Essay Contest  

         “Celebration of Peace” 

 

 Lions clubs around the world are encouraged to sponsor students in the Lions International 

Essay Contest. This essay contest was created to offer an opportunity to visually impaired 

young people to express their feelings of peace.   

 For the most part, we, here in New Hampshire have focused on the Poster contest and not 

the Essay contest primarily because we have not ventured out to those who fall under this category. 

 The past two years there has been only one participant to my knowledge in which Lion Judi Gibson from the 

Epsom/Chichester club has sponsored this participant and has forwarded her entry onto Lions International for 

judging. 

 If you were in attendance at the convention this past Saturday, you would have had an opportunity to read the 

essay. If you were not, I have printed it below and encourage you to read it. 

 Perhaps, next year we can determine and locate any or all visually impaired young people who may express 

an interest in participating in this contest. The contest is basically the same as the poster contest with the 

difference being that one is written versus an artistic drawing. 

 The theme of the 2017-18 Lions International Essay Contest is "The Future of Peace." Students who are 

visually impaired and who are ages 11, 12 or 13 on November 15, are eligible to participate. 

 Each essay must be submitted with a completed entry form. Essays must be no longer than 500 words in 

length, submitted in English, type-written in black ink and double-spaced. Read the complete essay contest rules 

and entry form  which you can find online under members.lionsclubs.org 

 

Epsom/Chichester Lions  

Emma Miller, Age 12 - Essay Contest  A Celebration of Peace 

 

 In the air flags from all over the world are waving their bright colors. People walk the streets smiling and 

laughing. All is bright and happy and the world is celebrating the wonderful time of peace. All nationalities, 

genders, races and ages are at peace and all wars have ended. This is what “World Peace” should look like and 

this is what the world can be. 

 In the world many countries have celebrations of joy, birth, marriage, happiness or the end of a war. The 

thing is that many people don’t understand that even though we’re not at war, we do not have entire peace. Even 

though we are not fighting, or attacking each other we still do not grasp the concept of “World Peace”. In many 

countries we fight over silly things like “skin color, or clothing” when we should just look at personalities. In 

these ways “World Peace” is almost impossible. If all of mankind understood that we are all human this idea 

would be possible. “World Peace” is possible but we have to be the ones to make it happen. The one thing that 

prevents world peace is the absence of celebrating it when it’s here. Many people take advantage of times of 

peace. Some don’t notice it even when it’s under their noses. When times of peace are here they should be 

celebrated not ignored. In countries when they are constantly at war, they celebrate times of peace whenever 

they can. The thing is when you know you’re going to win something or you know it will end you don’t notice 

the peace when it is there. Peace and happiness should be celebrated at all times, even if it is just saying thank 

you. 

 In all countries there are celebrations. Some celebrations are shown by parties, dances, or parades. All of 

these ways are short term ways of celebrating the end of a war, the victory of a game, the glory of marriage or 

birth. These meaningful celebrations express happiness and the joy of the heart. In these ways peace is expressed 

but it always comes with an “I’m better than you” reaction. The one way that peace can always be expressed is 

by saying the most simple but complicated thing, “Thank You.” 

 A Celebration of Peace means many things. It can mean joy or victory. It can be celebrated by parties or fairs. 

The true celebration of it will be a glorious victory of “World Wide Peace”. A Celebration of Peace is a 

wonderful idea and it can happen but it all depends on us. A Celebration of Peace, a celebration of a new world. 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/pr41.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/pr41.pdf
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     ~~EARLY NOTICE~~ 
 
 
 

 

2017 – 2018  

PEACE POSTER CONTEST 

“THE FUTURE OF PEACE” 

The Peace Poster contest theme for the 

upcoming year is  

 

“The Future of Peace”. 

 

 

The kits are now available for 

purchase. If your club wishes to 

purchase a kit, you may do so by 

emailing me, Rhonda Wynne at 

rwynnemilford@comcast.net 

 

The kits will remain at a purchase 

price of $12.00 each 

 

These kits may be picked up at 

your March Cabinet Meeting, if 

you are not able to attend the 

meeting, please have a 

representative from your club 

available to pick up the kit(s) you 

order as well as payment. If you 

have any questions, please email 

me.  

Thank You! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(more details to follow) 

 

mailto:rwynnemilford@comcast.net
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Lions Youth Services 

SERVE CHaD 

 

GOT BOOKS ! 

 

  An awesome amount  of books 

were collected and delivered at the 

Mid-Winter convention this past 

weekend. Thank you everyone! 

 But...we still want more, so keep 

collecting them and have them ready 

for the upcoming March cabinet 

meetings.  

 If you are not able to wait for the 

March cabinet meeting or will be 

unable to attend, please contact  any 

LYS board member for pick up or call 

President Marie Hall to make 

arrangements for a pick up.  She can be 

reached by email 

mariehall326@gmail.com or call her at 

603.686.6935 

 We thank you and your gift of a 

new book is so very appreciated by all. 

 

 Marie Hall, LYS President 

  

 

 

 Age Groups from 6 months to 18 years ~                         

  Hardcover Books 

       Paperback Books 

        Board Books 

     Music and Sound Books 

   Audio Books 

    Crossword Books 

              Game Books 

         Mad Libs 

       Braille Books 

 

       

ID N. Alan Lundgren and 

LYS President Marie Hall 
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  NH Governor Chris Sununu issued a 

proclamation on January 27, 2017 making 

2017 the Year of the Lion in the Granite State 

in recognition of the dedicated efforts of more 

than 24 hundred Lions throughout the state. 

Taking part in the ceremony held in the 

Executive Council chambers were (left to 

right) past International Director Ed Lecius, 

Governor Sununu, holding the Lions Torch, 

visiting International Director N. Alan 

Lundgren from Scottsdale AZ and immediate 

past International Director from New 

Hampshire, Ed Farrington. Lecius, Centennial 

chair for the Multiple District presented the 

Governor with one of the Lions Centennial 

coins to commemorate the 100 year 

celebration. The Lions state convention is 

being held in Nashua this weekend at the 

Crowne Plaza hotel. Governor Sununu is the 

first chief executive to recognize and proclaim 

the year in the country and it follows the 

state’s congressional delegation which was 

first to sign on in support of the Centennial 

coin bill four years ago. 

NH Governor Proclaims 2017 “ The Year of the Lion” 

Celebrating the LCI Centennial at the 57th MD44 State Convention in Nashua. Left to right: MDCST Steve Middlemiss, 

44H2VDG Jerry Vaccaro, 44H1VDG Sam Longbook, 44HCST Bob Gustafson, 44HDG Al Goldstein, PID Ed Lecius, ID N. 

Alan Lundgren, MD44MCC Scott Wilson, IPID Ed Farrington, 44NCST Deb Hogancamp and 44N2VDG Fred Plett. 

(missing from photo: 44NFVDG Eric Lindberg) 
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       EYEGLASS  PROJECT 

 

 LensCrafters request to clubs using their Willow Road branch: 

  

 1)  Send a Lions club letter to:  

  Kenji Keago at Lenscrafters, 6 March Avenue, Manchester NH 03103 (phone # 647.8250) 

    - Indicate Lions club name and contact person with phone number 

    - Indicate name and phone number of person you are referring 

    - Attach the “coupon” for $50.00 issued by Lions Health Services Board that you’ve     

 purchased from PDG and   the board’s secretary—Sandra Hurd, 166 Turkey Hill Road,    

 Merrimack NH 03054  

 2)  The coupon has a tax ID # that LensCrafters needs for records 

 3)  LensCrafters will then contact the “person” and set up an appointment to “fully” serve this   

 person 

 

 Note: Lenscrafters recycling project is now geared toward collecting broken glasses and parts, while 

Lions recycle reusable glasses.  

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

  

 CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 AMHERST -  held a successful Craft Fair on December 3. Attendees numbered over 1200 and free 

recycled and reusable tote bags were given out to the first 750 visitors as part of the "Protecting Our 

Environment" Centennial Service Challenge campaign. Several members of the Bedford Lions visited 

on January 25. Over $265 in books was donated to Lions Youth Services “Books for CHaD” and given 

at the Mid-Winter convention. In honor of Melvin Jones, 10 tote bags filled with books and a stuffed 

animal were presented to the 10 newborns born on his birthdate, January 13 at St. Joseph Hospital. 

Several members got together with members of the Bedford club on January 19 to sew winter items for 

the Warmth for Lions Project. Several members made visits to the  Merrimack (Dec. 6) and Hopkinton 

(Jan. 17) clubs. Also as part of the Centennial Service Challenge; made a sizable donation of water and 

ice rescue equipment to the Amherst EMS Dept. Equipment items include a rescue sled and related 

equipment as well as new water rescue suits with additional rescue equipment. Recent donations were 

made to: $1000 to NH Sight & Hearing Foundation, $1000 to Anne Marie House, $500 to the Holiday 

Toy Store, $600 to Vision 2017, $1000 to the Dogsight Foundation, $300 to Meals on Wheels, $500 to 

SHS Robotics Team, $500 to TS Soccer, $1000 to Camp Allen, $300 to Lions Youth Services  and a 

donation of a park bench to Parkhurst Place. Also approved the chartering of a new Venture Scout 

program in Amherst. 

 
 BEDFORD - ten sleeping bags were collected and distr ibuted to boy and gir l scouts for  winter  

camping events. 293 pairs of  glasses were collected and recycled to Lenscrafters. Town Manager, Rick 

Sawyer, welcomed speaker, spoke about changes taking place in town during January dinner meeting. 

 

 NEWPORT - held blood drive on January 18 at NMHS, 31 pints collected. Visitation from Zone 

Chair Virginia and Al Edwards. 
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 CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

 PINARDVILLE - spearheaded successful 

fundraisers selling food at a Tai-Kwon-Do event and 

2 holiday fairs selling Lottery ticket raffle, donated 

Lindt chocolates and homemade chocolate popcorn 

prepared by members. 

 300 Holiday cards were personalized by members 

and delivered to the Hillsborough County Nursing 

Home.  Food donations were provided to the 

Goffstown Food Pantry for Thanksgiving and 

Christmas. Members coordinate an ongoing Warmth 

project. The committee works with knitters in the 

community who handmake hundreds of hats, mittens, 

and scarves that were donated to 19 schools in 

Manchester. The Bagg Lunch in Pinardville is 

accepting donations of #4 yarn for our knitters 

and warm clothing for homeless teens.   

 Our Centennial committee completed its 

first project: the refurbishment of building space 

occupied by a non-profit ministry that provides 

counseling services, grief support, and spiritual 

guidance for the Goffstown fire, police and their 

families. Work included purchase of an outside 

awning and light; adding a hallway chair rail, painting 

and patching walls, and replacement of carpet in 

stairwell and hallway. This was accomplished with 

the support of volunteers, club members and ministry 

staff.  Several stuffed care bears were donated to the 

ministry by the Parish Nurse Program. 

PDG and Past President, Moe Tremblay, celebrated 

his January birthday at BOD meeting, with a 

beautiful birthday cake made by Georgia Sousa. 

Georgia Sousa proudly accepts an award on behalf 

of her husband, Lenny Sousa, who was a 

Pinardville Lion for 25 years!  

We miss him dearly! 

First Zone 1 Meeting  - Group Photo 
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 CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 

 CANAAN - handled 60 medical units with 10 Lions working 46 hours and driving 225 miles. Four Lions 

cooked and served 60 meals at a monthly community dinner. Provided 9 pairs of glasses and 6 eye exams for 

local residents. Delivered over 400 items of warm clothing, boots, and shoes to Franklin Area Lions to 

distribute. Five members attended a Zone 7 meeting in Enfield. Six members will attend the MD44 winter 

convention in Nashua. Upcoming events: Feb. 1 -Informational meeting in Rumney for a prospective Baker 

River Valley Area Lions Club; Feb. 2 – Monthly dinner meeting with spouses; guest speaker will talk on the 

new Mascoma Community Health Center in Canaan; Feb. 8 – Informational and organizational meeting for the 

proposed Baker River Valley Area Lions Club; Feb. 12 – Kids Ice Fishing Derby for ages 15 and under, 8:00 

a.m. to noon, Canaan Street Beach. 

 

 ENFIELD MASCOMA LIONESS  – will be preparing Valentine’s Day gift bags and handmade cards on 

Feb. 9 for distribution to residents of the two senior housing complexes in Enfield and Canaan on Feb. 11. Made 

donations to Canaan Elementary School’s Helping Hands Project for students’ basic needs and to the Enfield 

United Methodist Church for sponsorship of a community dinner.  

 

 FRANKLIN - will be having a Pancake Breakfast in April with pictures with the Easter Bunny for $5.00. 

Also collecting new books for Chad and have three members who work/volunteer their time and energy at the 

food pantry at least one day a week. “Leaping to Serve” Calendar Raffle drawing will be done at the Soda 

Shoppe on Monday, February 20th. Would love to have you visit, We meet at 5:30. 

 

 GAP MTN - typically quiet during Jan, Feb and Mar.  Enjoyed a visitation with the Monadnock Lions to 

hear a presentation by the Impact Monadnock group. This group advocates the support of children 0-5 in many 

areas of their lives including eye and ear screening. Voted to donate $1,000 to LCIF's Measles campaign. Also, 

$300 was donated to Vision 2017. President Nancy Nye and secretary Jeanne Drugg attended the cabinet 

meeting at the Mid-Winter convention. 

 

 MONADNOCK - we heard an excellent presentation by Impact Monadnock at a recent dinner meeting The 

reasons for this group’s existence and their aims need to be more widely known. The work they do is focused on 

children “0-5” years old but in reality, will help the entire community by developing all resources. The science 

is firmly behind them. They do not suggest a quick fix, but a thoughtful plan to reverse a trend in the 

Monadnock region of low educational attainment and diminishing workforce. Like Lions, they are a volunteer 

effort. They deserve our support. Please check out their website: http://www.ImpactMonadnock.org/ Impact 

Monadnock   

 

 ORFORD  - held a very enjoyable New Years party at the Lake Morey Inn Jan. 15 with 26 members and 

guests enjoying a social afternoon and Yankee swap.  Lots of fun and camaraderie. Now actively planning for 

the Governor’s visitation, Jan. 23, an Ice Fishing Derby Feb. 25-26, Rose Sale delivery March 17, and Golf 

Tournament. 

 

 WESTMORELAND -  provided Lions Luncheons for seven Westmoreland School students at the January 

gathering for students performing an outstanding act of courtesy, kindness, citizenship, or scholastic 

improvement. Delivered supermarket gift cards to 22 needy residents. Set up tables and chairs as well as 

assembling and delivering a food basket door prize for the January “Friendly Meals” dinner at the 

Westmoreland United Church. Donated $150 to NH Lions Vision 2017 providing recreation for the visually 

impaired. Donated $100 to David’s House. Contributed $500 toward a bowling outing for all students at the 

Westmoreland School.  
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  CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

MILFORD - removed the holiday decorations from the  

Oval (the town common) with assistance from the fire 

department.  

Held 40th annual senior citizen holiday dinner for about 

160 people in the Boys and Girls Club function room. A 

free turkey dinner with all the fixings was served.  

DJ Dave Alcox, also a MHS teacher, volunteered and  

provided music. There was dancing including a conga line 

going around the room. About 40 gift baskets and house 

plants were raffled off to the participants. This is an event 

that many attendees really look forward to each year.  

The club held a regular monthly meeting and a board of 

directors meeting.  Plans in process to make a visitation to 

the Amherst club in February. 

Above, Milford Lions taking down 

decorations. Below, Milford Fire Dept. 

assisting with the takedown. 

Above, DJ Dave getting the 

seniors up and dancing. 

Some of the Milford Lion 

members serving at the 40th 

annual Senior Holiday 

dinner January 14th - front, 

left to right: Elaine 

Farrington, Ray Hill, John 

Miller, President Tricia 

Shea, Beth San Martino, 

Loreen Daniels, Ron 

Carvell, rear, left to right; 

John Wynne, Herb Adams, 

Jim Whalen, Sandy Hill, 

PID Ed Farrington, Hub 

Seward, Kevin Drew, and 

Steve Toomey.  



 29 

 

     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    

 

MID-WINTER 2017 
 SATURDAY MORNING 

MD44 Meeting 

MID-WINTER 2017 
 FRIDAY NIGHT 

Birthday 
Celebration !!!  
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Left to right: ID N. Alan Lundgren, 
Melvin Jones recipient, Brookline Lions 

President Jan Reimers and  
PCC Terri McGrew 

Left to right: Lion Al Edwards, 
Melvin Jones recipient Franklin Lions 

ZC Virginia Edwards,  
ID N. Alan Lundgren and  
DG Christine Greenwood 

Left to right: ID N. Alan Lundgren, 
Melvin Jones recipient  Keene Lions 

MC Crystal Knowles and  
DG Christine Greenwood  

Left to right: 

 

PCC Roger 

LaTulippe and 

Granite State 

Fellow 

recipient PDG 

Sandra Hurd 

Left to right: ID N. Alan Lundgren,  
IP Certificate of Appreciation recipient 
Canaan Lions Stephanie Crawford and  

DG Christine Greenwood 

Left to right: ID N. Alan Lundgren, IP 
Certificate of Appreciation recipient  
Milford Lions Rhonda Wynne and  

DG Christine Greenwood 
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Top photo: left to right 

PID Ed Lecius,  

IPID Ed Farrington,  

PDG Carolyn Messier and  

ID  N. Alan Lundgren 

 

 

 

Bottom: top left 

left to right; 

ID N. Alan Lundgren, DG 

Christine Greenwood, DG 

Al Goldstein 

Bottom : top right; 

left to right; 

44HSVDG Jerry Vaccaro, 

44NSVDG Fred Plett,  

ID N. Alan Lundgren 

Bottom: bottom left; 

left to right: 

44NVDG Eric Lindberg, 

ID N. Alan Lundgren, 

44HVDG Sam Longbook 

Bottom: bottom right; 

Left to right; 

ID N. Alan Lundgren and 

MCC Scott Wilson 
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